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April 28, 2025 

 

Erik Helland 

Joshua Byrnes 

Sarah Martz 

Iowa Utilities Commission 

1375 E. Court Ave. 

Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0069 

 

In Response to the Docket No. INU-2025-0001: 

 

Winter 2024-2025 Review, 

 

   1. Our experience with the 2024-2025 winter was just fine. We didn’t have any problems with 

anything to cause problems. 

   2. We did not have any problem with our fuel prices or getting our fuel for our generators. 

   3. We did not have anything happen to cause any problems with our operations. 

   4. Our LMPs stayed pretty much the same as last winter so there was no impact to our 

ratepayers. 

 

Summer 2025 Preparedness, 

 

   1. Yes, we are reliably ready to serve peak load. 

   2. We are utilizing our customers backup generators.  

   3. There have been no changes to our preparedness strategies. 

   4. There are no new hazards, threats, or vulnerabilities that we are concerned about. 

   5. We have not made any updates at this time. 

   6. We do not see any affects concerning our Natural Gas supply. 

   7. None 

   8. I personally feel that if MISO thinks that there is such a shortage on energy that they need 

to utilize the smaller utilities that have back up generation to help out with the load. 

   9.We need to be able to add more generation from the small utilities. 

 

Thanks, 

 

Troy Meldrem, Manager 

Brooklyn Municipal Utilities 

138 Jackson St. P.O. Box 3 
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